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The Royal Burgh of Selkirk and             District Community Council
	Chairman
	
	
	

	Vice-chairman
	Graham Easton
	31 High Street, Selkirk, TD7 4BZ
	01750 722744

	Hon. Secretary
	Alistair Pattullo
	12 Victoria Crescent, Selkirk, TD7 5DE
	01750 721697

	Hon. Treasurer
	Tom Combe
	68 Back Row, Selkirk, TD7 4AG
	01750 720921


Minute of Meeting held in the Committee Room, Victoria Hall, Selkirk
On Monday 16th June 2014, at 7.00pm 

1)    Present:    Community Councillors, Tommy Combe, Caroline Cruikshank, Graham Easton, Ian King and Alisdaire Lockhart, 
SBC Councillors: Michelle Ballantyne, Vicky Davidson 
[Also in attendance: 2 members of the public, 1 member of the press]

       Cllr Graham Easton took the chair and opened the meeting at 7.00pm. He reminded those present that 

· all comments should be addressed through the Chair
· all recording devices should be switched off

· Data Protection law requires members of the public (MOTP) to be referred to anonymously in the Minute unless they indicate otherwise.
2) Apologies: SBC Councillor Gordon Edgar and Community Councillors Kathleen Beaton, Alistair Pattullo.
3) The minutes of the meeting held on 12th Mary 2014 were approved (proposed: T Combe, seconded Alisdaire Lockhart)
4) Matters arising from the minute not otherwise included on agenda: None 
5)     Declarations of interest: None
6)    Report From Community Police Officer: Not in attendance and no report submitted
7)    Pant Well repairs/improvements. Tabled by AL

AL continued the discussion regarding the present condition of the Pant Well. It was agreed to firstly ask SBC whether the PW is structurally sound.  Thereafter, depending upon their reply, funding may be sought to improve the appearance and condition of this structure. (NB. after the meeting IK contacted Mark Douglas, Heritage and Design Officer and arranged to meet him on site in the near future.)
Councillor V Davidson arrived at 1907 hrs.
Councillor M Ballantyne arrived at 1917hrs

8) Planning applications:  
IK advised that

a) a planning application (ref. 14/ 00626/FUL) had been received that day but has still to be assessed.  The application seeks approval for further alterations at 59 High Street, a property already receiving grant assistance as part of the CARS project, and this would be scrutinised by the planning group as appropriate
b) Whitmuir Hall, chalet development update: a revised planning application may be expected, with essentially a similar proposal although reduced numbers. Strong neighbour opposition and environmental/ infrastructure difficulties remain. The CC recognises that the Selkirk area could benefit from this sort of tourist facility – but a viable business plan is not available at this time. The latest Consultant has agreed in principle to give a presentation to the CC when project details are more advanced.

and

c) briefly commented on the SBC reply regarding the CC’s concerns about the proposed G2 pitch and its encroachment on to Common Good land.  It was noted the reply fails to adequately answer the Council’s basic concerns and merely confirms that SBC has no coherent plans for the future development or expansion of uses in this area of Selkirk.  Cllr Davidson advised that possible future developments in and around the area have in fact been discussed at SBC – but nothing has been brought forward for public consultation.  

9. OPEN FORUM

MoP1:   
· congratulated Selkirk Football Club (GRAHAM – PLEASE FILL IN THE APPROPRIATE DETAILS I COULDN’T HEAR!)  
· Asked the SBC Councillors to approach NGT re using their premises as a sports hub.  Those present confirmed this has already been suggested and encouraged. The Community Council endorsed such an idea and is keen to see the site used positively
· Asked for details about the progress of the Commonwealth Games baton through the Borders and Selkirk in particular.  Cllr Davidson gave the appropriate information - with the baton due to arrive in Selkirk in the early afternoon of 18th June - and encouraged the community to support the event.

10.  Reports from SBC Councillors: 
       Cllrs Davidson and Ballantyne:

· Advised that the Scottish Parliament (Cabinet) was coming to Selkirk (meeting in Victoria Halls) on 24 June from noon.  Members of the public are invited to attend but must register for attendance on line or via 0300 244 2138.  During the visit, the Flood Protection scheme will be launched with a sod-cutting ceremony.

· The works compound for the Flood Protection scheme will be located at the rear of the swimming pool area, where it is not expected to interfere with caravan access.

· The Pringle Park Play Area will be formally opened on Sunday 22 June

· Advised members of an initiative led by SRC, to seek funding for a new footbridge across the Yarrow.  This was noted and, following the meeting, IK arranged for a letter of support to be sent to SRC to encourage this partnership project.
· A Lockhart asked about the possibility of hosting the Great Tapestry of Scotland in Selkirk.  Councillors Davidson and Ballantyne confirmed that sadly, the SBC administration had decided that Tweedbank would be its destination of choice without any alternative.

Members of the CC expressed concern about the viability and apparent limitations of the project.  It is disappointing that this option would not take proper account or advantage of the local visitor attractions beyond the Tweedbank/Galashiels rail terminus.
11.  Selkirk Common Good Fund

CG meeting held last week and it was reported that
· Investments are giving a better than anticipated return

· The Haining Trust had not been successful in a bid for grant aid.  AL suggested all grant applications should be vetted by the CC.  However it was pointed out (by TC) that the sums available are small and that the SBC Councillors use their own good judgement and local knowledge in assessing applications.

12.  Correspondence: including any not previously circulated:

Noted a letter from Will Haegeland (Chamber of Trade) confirming their wish to establish a positive working liaison between our two groups 
(GRAHAM - AL PLEASE COMPLETE THIS SECTION!)
13.  Treasurer’s Report & Evening Study Groups 

 T Combe reported that the balance sheet had been approved at the last meeting and that the Evening Study Classes were doing well.

14.  Public Funding availability for Selkirk & Selkirkshire via SBC: 

A Lockhart sought to raise awareness of this topic and suggested that the SBC Councillors arrange a presentation to the CC to identify the range of funding opportunities available for local projects and community activities.  Cllr Davidson resisted this suggestion as this was too large a subject and in any case, the process seems to be well known (cf the Pringle Park Play Group) and via the SBC Lottery/ Funding Officer.  Cllr Ballantyne also mentioned Common Good/ Quality of Life/’small schemes’ as being further sources of grant aid.

15.  Role and Function of Selkirk CC:

IK opened up a discussion regarding the CC and how members may best follow the Constitution by acting on behalf of and promoting the interests of the Selkirk community.  

Cllr Ballantyne suggested that CC members should actively become more connected with other groups and be heard as ‘the voice of Selkirk’.  In view of the current low membership of the CC, Cllr Davidson suggested co-opting additional members from the public or via other groups.
IK commented that Selkirk should liaise more closely with other – especially neighbouring – CCs where there may regularly be issues of mutual interest and concern (such as planning applications).

During the discussion, it was recognised that a Community Action Plan had been drafted as part of the CARS process. This now represents a form of community vision/objectives which the CC should endorse and become partner to, as it is further developed and implemented.
16.  Report from sub-committees: 

Selkirk Hill Management Group: IK reported that the last meeting had confirmed all was in order on the Hill.

17.  Reports from other community organisations and outside bodies

a) Eildon Area Forum  (GRAHAM TO COMPLETE THIS SECTION …..)
18.        AOCB

· TC advised that a volunteer member of the public has weeded the vacant ground adjacent to the Fleshmarket steps and also pointed out that the ‘Ring O’ the Toon’ route is now extremely untidy and in urgent need of attention.

· It was noted that grass cutting is now underway in the housing areas

· GE congratulated all those local groups involved in again achieving a very successful Common Riding – and agreed to submit a letter of thanks to the local press on behalf of the Community Council
· TC advised that the external drain at the ‘Green Shed’ is blocked and asked the SBC Councillors to arrange for this to be dealt with
· TC pointed out that there is still no decision regarding the payment of electricity for the Christmas lights.  SBC Councillors agreed to revisit the paperwork!

· It was noted that the hanging baskets are now in place and being well watered.

· AL mentioned the successful Scottish Car Rally last weekend and advised it will be repeated next year.
The Chairman thanked everyone for their attendance and closed the meeting at 8.46pm.

The next scheduled meeting of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council will be held in the Victoria Halls, Selkirk at 7.00pm on Monday 14th July at 7.00pm. 

Adoption of minutes:

Proposed:  ………………………                   Seconded:  ……………………..

Signed:  ………………………….  (chairman)             Date:   …………….


www.selkirkcommunitycouncil.co.uk








PAGE  
1

